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May, 2025. 
 
Dear Rosedale Families, 
 
We are pleased to provide you with an update regarding renovations at Rosedale. 
 
Our project includes a new gymnasium addition, as well as the conversion of the existing gym to a new library/ 
learning commons.  
 
This renovation also involves playground revitalization, including new paving, regrading of the grass area, and 
an expanded parking lot. 
 
On Monday, May 12, additional equipment including a crane and a flatbed truck with joists will be on site.   
 
As a result, during the school day including Nutrition Breaks: All students will exit and enter the school 
through the Primary Doors.   
 
During morning entry (8:05-8:20 am) and afternoon dismissal (2:40-2:55 pm): Students can continue to use 
the gate on Aberfoyle Avenue as they presently do. 
 
In addition, the paved portion of the playground adjacent to the construction zone will be temporarily gated 
to allow clearance for the added equipment.  This gated area will be re-open once the crane is off site. 
 
The contractor plans to have this phase of the work completed by the end of the month. 
 
Please visit HWDSB’s website at https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/rosedale/ for specific information about the 
project.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the school at (905) 549-4233. 
 
Sincerely, 
Laura Bartkiw 
Principal 
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